
G      A      R      D      E      N              O      A      K      S 

   January 2009                                            Volume 32  Number 1 

In This Issue… 
Letter from the President  Page 1 

Citizens Patrol Program  Page 2 

Civic Club Minutes  Page 3 

Heard Under the Oak Tree Page 3 

Critter Corner   Page 4 

GO Green to Save Green  Page 5 

Civic Club Holiday Photos Page 6 

Block Captain of the Month Page 7 

                

Blessings and wishes for a Happy New Year 
to all of the Garden Oaks residents.   
 
I am elected as the 2009 Civic Club  
President and wanted to share a few  
reflections as we enter 2009.  This will be a 
year of new leadership in Washington, DC 
and a few new leaders in our neighborhood 
including Phil Ramirez who will serve as our 
new Treasurer.  I wish to thank the countless, 
dedicated volunteers who have served us 
well in the past, especially outgoing Civic 
Club officers; James Flowers, President and 
Jerry Butler, Treasurer. 
 
I have lived in Garden Oaks since the fall of 
2005, the fall that brought us Rita and the 
horrors of Katrina.  This fall I experienced 
Ike, a particularly tough time for Garden 
Oaks.  I still see blue tarps on roofs, stumps 
and felled trees.  But I also see beauty in this 
neighborhood that makes me proud and has 
compelled me serve this year in a new way. 
 
During Ike I benefited from the generosity of 
neighbors I barely knew or did not know at 
all.  I’m sure you had your own set of heroes 
and heroines or were one yourself.  Mine 
were many; Rob who cut limbs off of the tree 
in our driveway and helped cut them on felled 
trees in Gazebo Park, Nicki who fed me and 
those who helped clear debris to the curb, 
Rial and Gerilynn who preserved our food in 
their freezer and lent a fan and clothesline.  
Who were yours?  Perhaps it was the  
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Announcements 
Street Lamps 
Still have street lamps not working 
since Ike?  Report them at: 
www.cnp.centerpointenergy.com/
outage 
 
Recycling Bins 
If you need a green recycling bin, 
there’s a new supply available at  
733 West 42nd (on the porch).   
Just come by and grab one. 
 
Open House 
Our Savior Lutheran School 
5000 W. Tidwell Rd. 
Sunday, January 25th,  
2:00 to 5:00 p.m. 
www.oslschool.org 
 

Corrections 

AMS Remodeling 
Phone number was misprinted in 
several ads.  The correct number  
is 713.680.2019. 
 
Helping Our Children Cope… 
The November article was  
incorrectly attributed and should 
have been credited as written by 
GOES Principal, Lindsey Pollock. 

Reminder 
Civic Club Meeting  

Tuesday, Jan 6
th

, 7 PM,  

at Garden Oaks Elementary 

Please Come Join Us! 

Constables on tireless patrol?  We not only 
had less crime without electricity, alarms or 
closed windows, we had security in learning 
our neighbor’s names and opening up to 
others who shared our burdens and  
frustrations and kindnesses. 
 
I learned that Garden Oaks was not just a 
place with lots of trees, fewer now than  
before, but a great neighborhood.  Ike took 
us “Beyond the Gates,” borrowing from last 
year’s Home Tour theme.  And borrowing 
from the previous Home Tour theme, I 
learned that the people are the flowers in the 
gardens of Garden Oaks.  Our diversity in 
people, architecture and styles of  
landscaping and parks make this my favorite 
neighborhood of those that I have ever lived 
in. 
 
Venture out with me in 2009 to learn more 
about your neighbors, the Civic Club, GOMO, 
the Garden Club, Citizens on Patrol, G.O. 
Kids, G.O. Sisterhood, The Gazette,  
Beautification, Membership, the parks or 
Garden Oaks Elementary and its new  
Labyrinth.  Attend the monthly Civic Club 
meetings and meet some really great 
neighbors and maybe even win a ham as  
the January door prize. 
 
Join me in continuing to meet and help or 
serve one another.  Houston and Garden 
Oaks is at its finest when neighbor is helping 
neighbor. 

Letter from 2009 Civic Club President 
by Scott Easterly 
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Garden Oaks Gazette 
The Garden Oaks Gazette is the official  

publication of  the Garden Oaks Civic Club and is  

published  on a monthly basis.  

Submission deadline is the 15th of each month  

for publication the next month unless  

otherwise noted. No exceptions. 

 

Publication of any article not  

related to the Civic Club does  

not imply endorsement by the  

Garden Oaks Civic Club  

and is solely the opinion  

of the author. 

Gazette Contacts 
Jessica Jarvis—Editor 

1551 Sue Barnett  713.446.6440 

   gazette@gardenoaks.org 

James Burciaga—Layout Design 

830 W. 43rd  713.868.4447  

   james@burciaga-inc.com 

Dian Austin—Delivery Coordinator 
733 W. 42nd  713. 691.6505  

   GazetteDelivery@gardenoaks.org 

(Open)—Advertising Director    

   GazetteAds@gardenoaks.org 

Civic Club Officers 
Scott Easterly—President 
761 W. 42nd 713.691.3087  
  president@gardenoaks.org 

Ivan Mayers—Vice President 

802 Lamonte 713.202.7113  

  vicepresident@gardenoaks.org  

Phil Ramirez—Treasurer 

975 Lamonte 832.794.1221  

  treasurer@gardenoaks.org 

Cindy Bartos—Secretary 

831 Azalea    713.694.6697   

  secretary@gardenoaks.org 

Standing Committee Chairs 
Brenda de Alba—Beautification 

744 W. 43rd 713.694.5934  

  beautification@gardenoaks.org 

Carl Waters Jr.—Citizen Patrol 

821 W. 31st 713.864.1992  

  gocop@gardenoaks.org  

Joe Muscara—GardenOaks.org 
750 Sue Barnett  713.691.6833  

  webmaster@gardenoaks.org 

Josh Hamilton—GardenOaks.org Co-chair 

858 Azalea    713.695.7347 

 

Dian Austin—Membership 

733 W 42nd 713.691.6505  

  membership@gardenoaks.org 

 Terry Jeanes—Constable Program 

922 W. 41st 713.812.9154  

  constable@gardenoaks.org  

January 2009 

Driving While Intoxicated (1) 
700 block of W. 34th ST on Saturday, October 18th at 1:40 
am (public street) 
 
Through the month of October 58 crimes had been reported 
on the HPD Website.  This compares to 87 crimes during the 
same time period last year or an approximate 33% reduction 
in crimes reported by the HPD Website.  
 
Inquires about joining the Citizens Patrol Program or about 
other community safety issues can be directed to me via 
neighborhood website GardenOaks.org or to the COP 
email account at GOCOP77018@AOL.com or by phone at 
713-864-1992.  

Emergency Numbers 
 

Emergency Services 911 

HPD Non-Emergency Services 713.884.3131 

Constable Dispatch 713.755.7628 

All Other City Services 311 

 Citizens Patrol Program 
  by Carl Waters, Jr. 
 

Many thanks to the volunteers who gave their time last year 
to make the Citizens Patrol program a success.  Without their 
time this program would not exist We could, however, use 
more volunteers.  If your New Year’s resolution is to become 
more active in the Garden Oaks community, our program 
would appreciate your help.  It takes just a few simple steps 
to become a member.  First, you need to contact me by  
telephone at 713-864-1992, by email at  
GOCOP77018@AOL.com or through the Garden Oaks web 
site GardenOaks.org by going to the site and clicking on the 
get involved link and then click on our program.  Once you 
have signed up you will need to complete a one hour training 
class and pass a criminal background check conducted by 
the Houston Police Department.  The program is open to all 
Garden Oaks residents 18 years of age or older.  
 
October Crime Statistics (3) 
Burglary (1)  300 block of W. 31st ST on Friday, October 24th 
at 7:15 am (residence) 
 
Burglary of a Motor Vehicle (1) 3000 block of N. Shepherd 
DR on Thursday, October 23rd at 9:00 am (parking lot) 
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Garden Oaks Civic Club 
Meeting Minutes 

by Cindy Bartos, Secretary 
 
Welcome: 
In the absence of President James  
Flowers, Vice President Ivan Mayers called 
the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.  Vice  
President Mayers gave thanks to the  
evening’s host, Brian O’Leary and to  
Georgia Lister and her band, Cowjazz, for 
providing the evening’s entertainment.  A 
motion was made and seconded to accept 
the November minutes as they appeared in 
the Gazette. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Jerry Butler presented the current income 
and expense report for the Civic Club and 
had detailed copies available at the  
meeting.  
 
Standing Committee Reports: 
Constable Program:  Terry Jeanes  
introduced the most recently hired  
Constable that will be working in Garden 
Oaks for the 2:00 pm to 10:00 pm shift.  
She will provide a list of Constable Program 
members to be published in next month’s 
Gazette.  She encouraged everyone to take 
part in the Constable’s Holiday Toy Drive.   
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Heard Under the Oak Tree 
by Terry Jeanes 
 

Welcome and congratulations on joining us.  

We hope to see you at a civic club meeting soon. 

938 West 43
rd

    316 West 34
th

    

531 West 30
th

   862 West 42
nd

 

 
January Birthdays 
 
Garrett Langdon Crownover and James Burciaga - 3rd        Hannah Stender - 4th       Jennifer Langdon - 21st      
Lindsey Veech - 24th        Allison Padon - 28th    Joe Muscara and Shelley Arnold - 30th 
 
Belated birthday wishes to  Jim McDaniel Dec15th and his twins Ian and Julia McDaniel Dec 12th

.   
Also to Katie Cunningham Dec 30th. 
 
Celebrations 
Happy Anniversary Bonnie and Rudy Hernandez 
 
Out and About  
 
Sheila Briones visited Italy on a courier trip in December.  The de Alba’s visited family in Tennessee for the  
holidays.  Sandy Altman and Dian Austin took a long weekend with friends in Llano and the Texas Hill County.   
Tina Parks Rowe and fiancée Jim had a few funny days enjoying Disney in Florida.  Former residents Jan Hurst  
and Willa Alquest from Wimberley, spent a few days here with friend Linda Sparks.   
 
To highlight an event, celebration, or other tidbit, contact Terry Jeanes at 713-812-9154 or terry@terryjeanes.com.  

 
 
 
Officer CJ Mangano reported on recent 
crimes involving vehicles and suggested 
everyone make sure their cars are locked if 
parked outside and to park under a light if 
possible. 
 
Garden Oaks Citizen’s Patrol:  Carl Waters 
reported that the neighborhood had 3 
crimes reported to HPD for the month of 
October. There have been 59 crimes  
reported to date so far in 2008, compared 
to 87 at the same time last year.  Carl gave 
several crime prevention tips as they apply 
to the holiday season.  
 
No other reports from the Committee 
Chairs 

 
Garden Oaks Maintenance Organization 
(GOMO):  Ed DeAlba announced the  
results of the election of the open Directors’ 
positions and of the voting to determine the 
spending of surplus funds conducted at the 
annual meeting on November 12th. 
 
New Business: Vice President Mayers 
called on Terry Jeanes to present the 2009  

slate of Civic Club Officers selected by the 
Nominating Committee. 
The slate of officers includes: 
 
President:  Scott Easterly 
Vice President:  Ivan Mayers 
Secretary:  Cindy Bartos 
Treasurer:  Phil Ramirez 
 
Vice President Mayers asked for  
nominations from the floor and hearing 
none a motion was made and carried to 
close nominations. Terry Jeanes made a 
motion to accept the slate by acclamation 
which was seconded and carried.   

 
Meeting adjourned:  7:20 at which time  
the members helped themselves to the 
holiday buffet/pot luck supper, visited  
with neighbors and enjoyed the  
entertainment of Georgia Lister and  
Cowjazz.   
 
December 2, 2008 - 701 Garden Oaks 
Blvd. 
 
Attendance:  36  

Welcome New    
       Neighbors! 
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GOMO Board of Directors 
       Section 1: 

  Sheila Briones (2011) 
  Home: 713.861.8091 
  Cell:  281.685.8133 
  412 W. 34th   
  sbriones@hotmail.com 
 
  Graham Gips (2010) 
  Secretary 
  Home: 713.824.9204 
  408 W. 31st  
  graham.gips@gmail.com 
 
  Kathy Horner (2009) 
  Treasurer 
  Cell: 713.385.2050 
  527 W. 33rd  
  kathy@associatedcounsel.com 
 
  Section 2: 
  Adrian Berry (2011) 
  Home: 713.692.0408 
  737 W. 42nd 
  Adrian.berry@yahoo.com 
 
  Ed de Alba (2010) 
  President 
  Cell: 713.628.7008 
  744 W. 43rd 
  ferrocem@yahoo.com 
 
  Lori Kennedy (2009) 
  Home: 713.691.6833 
  750 Sue Barnett Dr. 
  lorikgomo@blue-funk.com 
 
  Section 3: 
  Jerry Butler (2011) 
  Home: 713.822.3175 
  871 W. 41st  
  j1982b@comcast.net 
 
  Kelly Mathews (2010) 
  Home: 713.640.5225 
  855 Lamonte Lane 
  rkmathews1@gmail.com 
 
  Ivan Mayers (2009) 
  Home: 713.202.7113 
  802 Lamonte Lane 
  ilmayers@comcast.net 
 
  Section 5: 
  Tim Weltin (2011) 
  Home: 713.540.5315 
  1567 Sue Barnett Drive 
  timweltin@mycase.info 
 
  Mitchell Katine (2010) 
  Cell: 832.444.8274 
  1015 W. 41st 
  mkatine@lawkn.com 
 
  John Ciccarelli (2009) 
  Home: 713.688.8285 
  4310 Apollo  
  ciccarelli@intergate.com 

 
  Terms expire October of year in parentheses. 
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Critter Corner 
by Casey and Mau Mau Farris 
 
Happy 2009!   Are you a good pet  
parent?  This New Year, take a minute 
and evaluate your pets’ care and resolve 
to include this list of basics that Mau Mau 
and I put together.  The City mandates 
that minimum pet care is food, shelter 
and medical care, but for a truly happy 
and healthy pet there is a little bit more 
you should be offering.  Doesn’t your pet  
deserve the best?!  Our Pet of the Month 
is the sweetest, and I mean the sweetest, 
cat in Texas. 
 
Pet of the Month:  “Miss. January” is a  
thirteen year old Tuxedo (black/white fur 
looks like wearing a tuxedo) cat named 
Lily Adkins.  She lives in Section 1A with 
her parents Susan and Gary.  She was 
adopted from the Houston SPCA at four 
months old.  When first adopted she had 
red fur and the vet said that color was 
due to exposure and malnutrition and that  
with good health it would darken and it 
did.  Lily is very petite with lots of fur and 
green eyes.  While still frisky and playful, 
she is also a total love bug and likes to be 
held – like a baby.  When Gary arrives 
home from work she greets him at the 
door and climbs up his clothes until she 
rests on his left shoulder.  Susan says 
she doesn’t like the right shoulder it has 
to be over your heart on the left side.  Lily 
has a sweet tooth and every now and 
then she likes a taste of strawberry jam or 
strawberry ice cream or the taste of the 
milk leftover after cereal.   Happy New 
Year Sweet Lily!  
 
Critters 101: Resolutions for 
Healthier Pets 
 
Resolution #1  Spay or neuter your pet.  
By doing so, not only do you not add to 
the horrible problem of pet overpopulation 
(five to twelve million animals are eutha-
nized each year in US shelters), but you 
also decrease the odds of certain health 
problems. 
 
Resolution #2  Get tags.  Hello.  Get on 
the internet or pop into a pet store and 
make id tags right there and get them on 
your pet right now.  This is the easiest 
and cheapest way to keep track of your 
pet.  Microchipping is also a great idea. 
 
Resolution #3  Keep your pets on heart-
worm preventative all year long.  Heart-
worm disease is transmitted by mosqui-
toes and we have mosquitoes all year 
long.  It is the female mosquito, tiny 
enough to easily slip through cracks  

around windows, doors or screens, which 
bites and transmits the infection so every 
dog is at risk, indoors or out. 
 
Resolution #4  Get your pet on a good 
diet.  The quality of your pet’s diet has 
impact on his or her health, and once you 
switch from a supermarket brand to a 
premium brand, you will see the  
difference in your pet’s coat.  
 
Resolution #5  Keep your pet well 
groomed.  Keep up with brushing as  
necessary for your breed and don’t let it 
get away from you.  Grooming can be an 
excellent opportunity to bond with your 
pet.  Healthy cats usually do an adequate 
job keeping themselves clean, but dogs 
should be bathed every month or two with 
a good quality pet shampoo. 
 
Resolution #6  Exercise your pet every 
day.  If you have a yard, don’t put the dog 
out to amuse himself, play fetch with him.  
Take him for walks.  If you’re out all day, 
take your dog to doggie daycare or hire a 
dog walker to exercise him.  Not only will 
these things keep him in shape, but also 
they’ll make him calmer in the house.  
Likewise, cats need to be exercised.  
Turn your cats’ favorite playthings (ping 
pong balls, bread bag ties, crumpled  
paper) into prey by tossing them around 
and away from your cat.  For cats who 
love to watch birds, tie the toy to a piece 
of string and make it fly above your cat 
but let him catch it every so often to keep 
it fun. 
 
Resolution #7  Stimulate your dog 
through training.  Even if your dog has 
been through puppy kindergarten and 
knows basic commands, there is more to 
be learned.  Adult dogs find stimulation 
through taking advanced classes, many 
trainers offer classes in areas such as 
agility, fetching or coming when called.  
Such classes will benefit your dog by 
surrounding him with friends, engaging 
his mind, and strengthening his bond to 
you. 
 
Resolution #8  Resolve to spend lots of 
quality time with your pet.  Your love and 
affection will make your pet happier – and 
thus healthier in the New Year and in 
many years to follow. 
 
Casey Farris is owner/operator of Bone 
Voyage Pet Sitting Services and Go Dog 
USA.   Mau Mau is owner/operator of 
Casey.  Please forward your questions 
and pet news to  
Casey@GoDogUSA.com or call  
713.688.6363.  
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Go Green to Save Green  
by Sheila Briones 
 

I believe I have underestimated the 
breadth and depth of the Green  
Consumer Movement.  I must admit 
that I’ve perceived green consumers 
as upscale idealists with enough  
discretionary income to buy a hybrid 
car or any one of the many thousands 
of high-end organic food products 
available.  Can you blame me for this 
view considering that we’ve been  
bombarded by a celebrity-hyped,  
consumerist economy-in-overdrive for 
the last quarter century? 
 
What I’ve learned is that green  
consumers are not so upscale.  In fact, 
they are consumers across all income 
brackets.  They make "green"  
decisions on a daily basis especially 
now that times are tough with food 
prices going up and the credit crunch 
tightening. 

Clean and Green Cleaning Products 
 
Help the planet and get a squeaky-clean 
home with these easy (and inexpensive) 
formulas for eco-friendly cleaning. 
 
Glass and Window Cleaner 
Vinegar – 1 part 
Water – 1 part 
 
Scouring Powder 
Baking Soda – 1 part 
Borax – 1 part 
 
Oven Cleaner 
Baking Soda – ¼ Cup 
Salt – 1 tsp. 
Hot Water Mix to Paste 
 
Toilet Bowl Cleaner 
Borax – ¼ cup 
Lemon Juice – ¼ cup 
 
Drain Opener 
Baking Soda – ¼ cup 
Vinegar – ½ cup 
Boiling Water 
 
Disinfectant 
Isopropyl Alcohol 

 

They aren’t recession-proof.  They live 
responsibly.  They live well and live 
wisely.  According to Wendell Berry, an 
American poet, novelist, essayist, phi-
losopher and Kentucky farmer, real 
"greenies" are savers, savorers and 
individuals who care about things. 
 
Greenies shop for durability in this 
throwaway world. They know about 
running their appliances during  
off-peak hours to save money on  
electricity, where to get their shoes 
repaired, taking the Metro to work,  
insulating their homes and buying  
electronic equipment from a  
manufacturer with a good take-back 
program.  All these things save money 
and preserve resources. 
 
It's about living responsibly and taking 
better stock of what one has and what 
things truly cost. 
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January 2009 

Garden Oaks Civic Club Holiday 
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Garden Oaks 

REALTY 
Residential and Commercial Real Estate 

SPECIALIZING IN INNER LOOP 

Personalized Service 

Broker Owned and Operated 

SHARON LAUDER, BROKER 

Garden Oaks Resident for 29 years 

 

slauder@sbcglobal.net 

713.862.3747 

Gazette Block Captains of the Month 
 by Dian Austin 

 

The January Block Captains of the Month are Peggy and Craig Kramer,  
who live in the 700 block of W. 31st, in Section 1A .  Peggy and Craig have  
lived in Garden Oaks since 1977, and have been longtime civic club members.  
They have delivered Gazettes to the 700 and 800 blocks of W. 30th  
and W. 31st for some 25+ years. 
 
For their years of dedicated service, Peggy and Craig receive a $25 gift  
card to Home Depot, courtesy of OD’s Printing (Oscar Ochoa).  
Thanks, Peggy and Craig, for your great help and years of dedicated service! 
 
If anyone else wants to join the Great Gazette Delivery Team, please call  
Dian at 713-691-6505.   
 
If you’d like to nominate your Block Captain for the monthly prize, call or  
email me at fallingwatert@yahoo.com.  (And if you never ever get your 
Gazette on time, please let me know too!)  



Shannon & Associates, Inc. 

 

Shannon L. Nelson, ASID 
Registered Interior Designer #2026 

 
Studio 713-802-9301 

Fax 713-802-0071 
Wireless 713-304-2551 

 
Residential & Commercial Interior Design 

Renovation * Construction 
 

208 W. 34TH STREET  HOUSTON, TEXAS 77018 
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Educational Gem Seeks Donors, Underwriters for 
Community‐wide Pancake Breakfast & Silent  
Auction Fundraiser February 7th  
by Diane Pittman 

January 2009 8 

It’s become a neighborhood tradition, 
that Saturday morning in February 
when volunteer dads and granddads 
flip thousands of free pancakes. 
Katz’s hot coffee is served to a crowd 
browsing auction items, eager to help 
a unique public school program 
benefiting children from all walks of 
life. 
 
A call for donors and underwriters is 
underway to keep the community 
tradition going as Garden Oaks  
Elementary School and Friends of 
Montessori get set to host the 15th 
Annual Community-wide Pancake 
Breakfast and Silent Auction,  
Saturday, February 7, 2009 from  
8:00-10:30 a.m.  
 
“This year’s theme, ‘Ready, Set, 
Grow!’ is all about growth– the 
growth of our children, our programs, 
and our community,” said Tonya 
Knauth, co-chair of the event.  
 
“The Pancake Breakfast helps keep 
the Montessori classrooms thriving at  
Garden Oaks Elementary,” said 
Knauth. “It’s an incredible neighbor-
hood asset that has doubled in size 
since its inception. In the last three 
years we successfully opened two 
new classrooms for ages 3-5, and 
are looking forward to adding another 
classroom next year. But, without 
fundraisers and underwriters, this 
public school Montessori program 
would cease to exist.” 
 
While HISD provides limited funding 
to support the program, private reve-
nue raised by parents and  
community partners makes up the 
bulk of the program’s annual budget. 
Underwriters are needed to support 
the free breakfast, and donors are 
needed for silent auction  items, a 
favorite tradition of local pancake  
eaters.  
 
First developed in the early 1900s by 
Italian educator Maria Montessori for  

the mentally challenged, the teaching 
method has proven extremely  
successful for children of all  
socioeconomic, learning, and ethnic 
backgrounds. 
 
Today, students at all four HISD  
Montessori campuses regularly  
outscore their peers on standardized 
tests across all academic subjects, 
and the program has drawn scores of 
parents back to the public school  
system who might otherwise choose 
private school for their children.  
 
Last year’s event raised more than 
$22,000, despite the fact that the 
golden brown pancakes, warm syrup, 
and sausage were free to the  
community. 
 
To underwrite a portion of the annual 
breakfast or the program, or to  
donate auction items, please contact 
FOM at (713) 320-7294, or email  
friendsofmontessori@yahoo.com. 
Montessori program applications for 
the 2009-2010 school year are now 
available in the school office. The 
deadline for applications is January 
9th. For more information, call  
Garden Oaks Elementary School at 
(713) 696-2930. 
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Photo of the Month 
Submitted by Becky Blaylock 
 
 
David Blassingame, Garden Oaks resident, is  
actively involved in bringing together musicians in 
an active spirit of helping others. Blassingame, a 
multi instrumentalist, arranger and singer, recently 
organized a live performance of the Beatles Sgt. 
Pepper album to benefit the Musician’s Benevolent 
Society. Sgt. Pepper was performed again to an 
audience of 4,000, in a free concert for the grand 
opening of Discover Green. David was enlisted to 
join Love Street Light Circus, a non profit  
organization that was created to support children’s 
causes. For the inaugural event, the Beatles White 
Album was performed live at the Crystal ballroom at 
the Rice Lofts to benefit Texas Children’s Hospital.  

Share a photo that  captures what we as residents of 
Garden Oaks see or experience in our neighborhood; 
children playing, a neighborhood gathering, the rich 
nature found in GO, anything that provides insight into 
the things we enjoy about our lives in this neighborhood.  
 
Send your photo submission to  
gazette@gardenoaks.org. Include your name and a 
brief description of the image for consideration as photo 
of the month and we’ll do our best to work with whatever 
you send us!  

Dave Blassingame, has plans for more live musical 
charity shows in 2009. 
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Garden Oaks Sisterhood 
 by Dea Larson 

 

Ring in the New Year by joining the GO 
Sisterhood January gathering to meet 
your neighbors and make new friends. 
This month our meeting will be held on 
Thursday, January 15th at 7:30pm at the 
home of Samantha Kennedy, 866  
Lamonte Lane. We will share  
memorable holiday surprises and hopes 
for a fabulous 2009.  Please bring a bev-
erage or a snack to share. 

  
All Garden Oaks women are invited 
to attend the GO Sisterhood. We 
meet on the third Thursday of the 
month at  
various homes throughout our  
neighborhood.  
 
Questions? Feel free to contact  
Dea Larson at dealarson@aol.com  
or 713-695-3634. 

Constable Program  
Your Support is Still Needed 
by Terry Jeanes & Susan Love‐Saranie     
 
First, a big thank you to those who have 
already returned their constable supporter 
forms. Supporters as of 12/10/08 are listed 
in the Gazette.  An updated list will be  
published in a future issue.  If you have not 
yet returned your civic club supporter form 
for our constable program please do so.  It 
is important to keep our daytime deputy on 
the streets.  
 
Contribute today by filling out the form  
inserted in the Gazette or online at  
http://www.gardenoaks.org/Resources/
ContributorForm.pdf. Payment may be 
made by check or online using Paypal by 
going to: http://www.gardenoaks.org/
involvement/civicclub-consta.html 
 
Although our crime stats are down again 
this past year, during the holidays we noted 
a few more auto break-ins during the late 
night hrs.  It is important to pull your  
vehicles from the street, as close to your 
house as possible and remove all  
valuables. Don’t forget to program the  
Constable Dispatch Number in your cell 
phone or home phone. Your open eyes and 
ears can make a difference!  If you see 
anything suspicious, call 713-755-7628 at 
any time, day or night.   
 
Constable Program benefits include: 
 

 40 hours of a designated Harris 
County Constable (in addition to the 
GOMO contract of 80 hrs per week) A 
total of 120 hrs per week!!!! 

 

 Vacation watch by Harris County   
Constable. Forms available at:     
http://gardenoaks.org/Resources/
VacationWatch.pdf 

 

 Security Checks for insurance        
discounts. 

 

 Alarm contact/ response by Harris 
County Constable 

 

 Value for prospective new neighbors      
considering buying in Garden Oaks 
because the neighbors work collec-
tively to make the neighborhood safer 

 

 Low Cost. The annual fee is $180 per 
year (Jan-Dec) which is less than 50 
cents per day. There are two payment 
options. An annual check of $180 or a 
bank draft option of $15 per month.  
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Contact Terry Jeanes at 713.812.9154  
or terry@terryjeanes.com with any  
questions.  

 

2008 November Statistics 

Miles Patrolled  3558  

Court Citations  9    

Alarm Responses  2 

Written Warnings  3  

Vacation Watches 23   

Suspicious Vehicles 9  

Park Checks  156   

Criminal Offenses  3  

Arrests   5 
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G.O. Kids News 
 by Tonya Knauth 
 

Moms' Night Out for January will be Thursday, January 8th, 7pm, at Thai Spice on 19th St.  
BYOB! 
 
January's Family Potluck will be held on January 24th at the Lozano home, 819 W. 42nd, from  
4-7 pm.  Bring the kids and a dish!  Drinks will be provided. 
 
Our neighborhood abounds with joyful new additions these days!  We know how  
overwhelming a new baby can be, so we provide several meals for the family during those 
stressful first weeks.  If you are expecting or know a neighbor who is, please let us know! 
 
Please join us for our standing playgroups on Mondays and Fridays at 10:00 a.m. at  
Candlelight Park. 

 
GO Kids was started by a group of parents who want to build a family-friendly neighborhood 
where children and parents know each other and grow together -- all Garden Oaks families 
are welcome!  Aren't on the GO Kids list serve?  Want more information about GO Kids?  
Contact Tonya Knauth at  (713) 628-8243, or tknauth@comcast.net. 

Gazette Articles Welcomed! 
 

All Garden Oaks residents are encouraged to share article submissions and ideas. 
This is YOUR publication and we want to hear from you in 2009!  Share your stories, 
thoughts, experiences or highlight something you or your neighbors are doing that gives 
greater insight into the lives of our great residents. Email gazette@gardenoaks.org. 
 



Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
    1 2  3 

4  5    7  8  9  10 

11  12  13  14  15  16  17 

18  19  20  21  22  23  24 

25  26  27  28  29  30  31 

            

January 2009 

Civic Club Meeting 
7 PM @  Garden 
Oaks Elem. 

G.O. Sisterhood 
866 Lamonte 

2009 Constable Supporter Households 
Section One 

Dreiss  Theaker Salch  Faulkner Stanfield Morris  Lewis  Lutz 
Villman  Christian Blount  Waters/Ryan Charlton Falschlener King  
Gomez/Hendrickson  Winford  Dimmitt  Spinks  Lee  Hamilton Gips 
Holter  Glenn  Strange  Rausch  Smith/Evans Perez  Neathery Meyer  
M. Hamilton Starustka Oriot   A. Smith Capfer/Peters Elmore  Saranie  Forbes  
Debien  Briones  Caudill  Lightfoot Edwards Alexander Deaton/Sarlay Dilley  
Jez  Engelhardt Amalfi  Lewis  Ball  Hayes  Runge  Graham 
Murray  Munden/Holcomb  Lange/Piske Winston Williams   

 
Section Two 

Sonnier  Duncan  Altman/Austin Puff  Knauth  Blassingame Boyd  de Alba  
Janssen Ayers  Roanoake/Kolbinger  Rennie  Garcia  Martinez Horowitz 
Cotterman Thomas Morgan  Ho/Bang Synott  Gorman Pina  Berry 
Tatum  Marquez Sanborn   

Section Three 
Dyer/Kelly Mayers/Mueller Ream  Richards/Talley Gibb/Reid Sledge  Thomas/Larson Bartos 
Sledge  McKeown Arnett  Butler  Lozano  Hartman Newlin  Veselka  
Reichle  Gavin  Crownover/Langdon   Free  Armstrong Sabuco/Arnold  
Neal   Doherty/Gonzales  Chang/Gordon Taylor  Stark  Mathews Burciaga 

 
Section Four 

Amsden Araiza  Johnson Stender  McCormick Funk  Theriot  Larson 
Chisholm/Callahan  Motzel  Gardiner/Carmelo  McKinney Tacker/Fleming 
Curran/Jennings  Trantham Corbett/Hrdlicka   Schultz  Testerman D. Smith 
Jeanes            Broughton/Anastasia 
   

Section Five 
Shepperd Terrell  Heath  McKay  R. Smith  Osowski  Hansen/Rodriguez 
Pruitt  Willburn  Gloriod  Sellis  Munoz  Jorgensen I. Smith  Hester 
Bishop  Naff  Owen  P. Smith  

Wishing all the residents of Garden Oaks a 

very  happy and prosperous New Year! 

In 2009 please support Gazette advertisers who in return 

support our Garden Oaks neighborhood!  


